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President Erwin called the meeting to order at 6:38pm. 
 
Those present in the teleconference were: Kevin Erwin, Walt Hastings, David Ver Halen, Ray Brasser, 
Dan Hoffman, Jim McCullough, Fred Piazza, Bob Slough, and Jessica Anderson. 
 
President Erwin opened the discussion with a brief recap of the issue discussed at the February 9th 
Board meeting about some squads shooting late/early at our state shoot and the possibility of putting 
language in our state shoot program similar to what PITA uses in their programs; i.e. “If you are 
assigned an early squad for the first event you enter, you must be assigned an early squad for all 
remaining events”.     
 
Discussion ensued about 1) there being ATA trophies involved and we couldn’t impose non-ATA 
rules on ATA trophies, 2) language that could be used to restrict CGSTA trophies, 3) there being no 
restrictions on shooting late/early at the Grand or satellite grands, or other state shoots that we’re 
aware of, 4) the option of shooting late/early at our state shoot was open to any shooter who wanted to 
do it, and 5) the new Pat Traps had gone a long ways towards leveling the playing field. 
 
This resulted in the following: 
 
   Motion:  Brasser  Second:  Anderson 

To not add any language to our state shoot program about shooting late/early 
and to leave the state shoot program as it is.   

    Passed: Yes – 7, No – 1, President Abstained. 
 
 
With no further business being brought to the floor: 
 
   Motion:  Brasser            Second:  McCullough 
   To adjourn at 6:52pm 
    Passed  by voice vote 
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